Superintendent’s Report

June 22nd, 2015
        I.
    Post-Secondary Awards
After discussion and clarification regarding post-secondary award numbers, the class of 2014 was awarded with 33 private scholarships with 125 of 164 qualifying for KEES awards if they chose to attend college.  The class of 2015 was awarded with 37 private scholarships and 121 of 183 accepted to college and qualifying for KEES awards if they choose to pursue.  The most reliable record to reflect the request from the board will be post-secondary KEES awards since the annual awards ceremony only reflects individual awards that have been turned into the office prior to the ceremony.  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
June 10-11; KASS - Lexington
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Commissioner Power Point

Attached is a power point utilized by Commissioner Holliday during the closing ceremonies of KASS showing growth in two vital areas of concern; novice reduction and gap reduction.  Pages 5 and 6 specifically speak highly of Spencer County Schools in both of those mentioned areas, especially concerning novice reduction initiatives. 


        VII.    Edu-Safe
This company loads current Crisis Plans to hand-held and electronic devices for quick access in the event that a crisis occurs within the district.  Brett and I have both looked and considered options for this application, however, pricing and ‘user-friendly’ access has presented an obstacle to date.  After reviewing this product with an annual fee of $300 per school site per year, this will most closely resemble what we have been looking for regarding our safe-school initiatives at Spencer County Schools.  If acted upon with a signed contract prior to August 1, the one-time, $200 set up fee to upload our crisis plan documents is waived.  The address is GetQuickAccess.com in the event you are interested in a tutorial before this product is considered in July. 
      VIII.     TES Principal
Unfortunately, we have not chosen a principal as of yet, however, to avoid the placing of an interim the application window has been extended in an attempt to request additional applicants.  In the event this attempt fails, an interim will be vital considering no business may currently be addressed at TES from hiring teachers to purchasing supplies until a principal, be it full-time or interim, is in place.
